REFUSE & RECYCLING (320)

ACCOUNT SUMMARY

PERSONNEL & SALARY INFORMATION
FULL-TIME PAYROLL (1001)                                                      Actual FY 2007                FY 2008

Recycling Center Attendant (40 hrs. @ $17.01/hr. @ 52 wks.)              $34,195.00                    $35,380.00
Equipment Operator (40 hrs. @ $17.01/hr. @ 38 wks.)                            25,632.00                      25,855.00

PART-TIME PAYROLL (1002)

Part-Time Attendant (34 hrs. (avg.) @ $12.84/hr. @ 52 wks.)                $12.40/hour                  $12.84/hour

                                                                                                                    21,923.00                    22,701.00

Part-Time Attendant (80 hrs./year @ $12.50/hour)                                                                          1,000.00                                                                                              

Note: The pay amounts shown for FY 2008 are adjusted to reflect pay increases per the collective bargaining agreement with the Teamsters Local #340.   
Full-time Payroll (1001)

Due to grounds maintenance duties, hauling of the Transfer Trailers, and materials handling at the Transfer Station; one Equipment Operator is charged off to Refuse for 38 weeks. The remaining 14 weeks is charged off to the Sewer Fund budget (815)

Part-time Payroll (1002)

The part-time attendant works a total of 27.25 hours per week. He also fills in for the full-time attendant when she is out on sick and/or vacation leave. Funds are also proposed in FY 2008 to formally budget for an additional part-time individual to assist us with infrequent permit verifications, and to provide extra coverage when the full-time attendant is off on a Saturday, leaving only one 
-100-

person to manage the Recycling Center. We have found it makes a tremendous difference in how the facility is managed when there are two people on site.

Overtime  (1003)

The Full Time Attendant is required to work overtime on the following occasions: Heavy Item Pick Up Week, Fall and Spring Sunday Openings, and vacation and/or sick leave coverage for the both attendants. It covers approximately 150 hours. 

EcoMaine Assessment  (2012)

As always, the tipping fee at EcoMaine (formerly RWS) is the largest single line item in the Public Works budget. The number of tons of municipal solid waste (that which gets transported to them) has increased to over 3,700, due to the annual increase in residential home units. Tonnage is expected rise as the Blueberry Ridge, Autumn Tides and Cottage Brook subdivisions become built out in the next three years. The hauling of the household drop off containers, or “silver bullets”, is also charged to this account. The current hauling charge is $74.00 per pull, which will be in effect for FY 2008.

The Executive Board of EcoMaine is maintaining the current tipping fee of $158.00/ton for FY 2008. The number of annual pulls for the cardboard container has been increased slightly to 142 per year. As more people shop via the Internet, we are seeing an increase in the amount of cardboard that comes into the facility.

                                                   Compactor Refuse:  3,660 tons*   @    $158.00/ton    =  $578,280.00

EcoMaine Recycling Containers: “Silver Bullets”:

360 pulls/year     @    $74.00/pull  =         $26,640.00

Corrugated Cardboard Recycling:

142 pulls/year   @  $90.00/pull   =          $12,780.00 

 * FY 2006 actual tonnage was 3,753 tons. Our actual assessment is based on a five year average, which is the number of tons budgeted for FY 2008

Brush & Demolition Removal (2014)

This account covers the volume reduction and removal of brush, woodwastes, white goods and demolition material (asphalt shingles, sheetrock, and concrete). As in the past, it is tough to budget for the disposal of these types of materials, due to fluctuations in the construction industry and the amount of new home construction. A large amount of brush continues to come into the facility, due in part to some the town’s more wooded house lots. There continues to be a good deal of small remodeling projects going on in town, which contributes to the stockpile of wood-waste and construction demolition debris.

This past year we were required to remove the Freon from white goods containing such before we could place them in our metal roll-off. The cost is listed below, along with the cost to haul our white goods container, which was not previously listed.

Clean Wood Grinding: 1,300 tons/year @  $15.00/ton  =  $19,500.00

Gypsum Board Container Pulls: 18 pulls/year  @  $75.00/pull  @ $45.00/ton per 4.8 average tonnage/container 

                                                                                    =    $5,238.00

                   Asphalt Shingle Container Pulls:  18 pulls/year @ $75.00/pull @ $46.70/ton per 9.2 average tonnage/container 

                                                                                                        =    $9,083.00

                   White Goods/Metal Container Pulls:   70 pulls/year @ $75.00/pull =  $5,250.00

Demo Wood Disposal: 750 tons/year @  $30.00/ton    =  $22,500.00

                   Concrete/Brick Disposal:  150 tons/year @ $5.00/ton       =      $750.00

                   Freon Removal:                      250 units @ 8.00/unit     =      $2,000.00

                   Stump Disposal:                                                                         $500.00                                             

Household Hazardous Removal (2015)

The annual HHW collection was traditionally located in the Capital Improvement Budget (715), but has now been moved into the Refuse budget. It is again recommended to sponsor a Household Hazardous Wastes Collection in May of 2008. This is truly the best way to protect the environment, our stormwater system and abide by statutes and laws. Residents came out in droves for the collection held on May 13, 2006 with over 300 vehicles dropping off materials. The collection is coordinated with a private contractor who handles all of the collection process. 

In July of 2006, the Town was required to segregate Universal Wastes or “e-waste”, from the normal household refuse stream. These items include computer monitors, fluorescent bulbs and any other CRT (Cathode Ray Tube) units. They will be (and have been) incorporated into the HHW held in May. A new State of Maine law states that manufacturers must pay for the transportation and recycling of residentially-generated televisions and CRT’s. The Town could decide to collect and store these materials and coordinate their removal by a State-approved consolidator. Unfortunately, the Town must store 16,000 lbs of these items before they will be picked up by a third party consolidator.  I am not recommending this course of action since we do not have the personnel, the space or containers to handle these materials and there could be challenges with spills, breakage and reporting requirements.

As we did last year, I am recommending we include e-waste as an acceptable material in the May 2008 HHW day, and to host an “e-waste” only collection in October 2007. This seemed to work quite well in FY 2007. This provides residents two opportunities to dispose of these materials properly. If they choose not to participate in these events, they can take their monitors and televisions directly to regional recycling centers, located in Scarborough, Portland and Gorham for a fee.  

Equipment Rental (2021)

This account covers the rental of equipment for use at the disposal area, such as a small brush chipper. It also covers the rental of a pulp loader during our Fall, Heavy Item Collection. The account is showing an increase because we are anticipating an increase in the hourly cost to hire the pulp loader in 2007. 

Equipment Maintenance (2032)

This account covers facility maintenance, repairs to the Transfer Trailers, the Tractor-unit and the bulldozer.

Contingency (2062)

This account pays for miscellaneous supplies and for FY 2008; our monthly Trans-Pass expenses to utilize the Turnpike to transport refuse to EcoMaine. This was formally charged to account 320-2012.

Alarm Service Monitoring (2063)

This account covers monitoring fees and expenses for two telephone lines to service the Fire Alarm System at the Transfer Station compactor building. 

Gasoline (3002)

A small amount of gasoline is charged off for Refuse Disposal operations. It is budgeted at $2.10/gallon.

Misc. Supplies (3006)

This account covers printing fees, paper goods, supplies and the annual solid waste license fee.  

Diesel Fuel (3040)

This covers diesel fuel for the tractor-unit that hauls the transfer trailers and the bulldozer. It is budgeted at $2.10/gallon.

